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2018/19 Budget 

Message from the Shire President 

I’m pleased to confirm that our results for the 2017/18 financial year 

exceeded budget expectations. In 2018/19 the Shire will continue to work 

towards greater financial sustainability, particularly regarding the 

maintenance, renewal and replacement of the Shire’s assets. This not only 

includes buildings, but also parks, roads, drainage and footpaths. The 

Council wants to ensure that we continue to manage the Shire’s finances in a responsible and 

strategic way to deliver valued services to our residents.  

Total projected revenue for 2018/19 is $4,893,747 of which rates comprise $3,223,004 or 66% 

of the Shire revenue. The next major source of income is $1,239,458 from the Towns of 

Mosman Park and Cottesloe towards the operation of the Grove Library and Community 

Centre, which are shared facilities. As the Shire has no other significant revenue streams and 

receives minimal grant income from the Federal Government, our heavy reliance on rate 

revenue will continue for the foreseeable future.  

The Council is mindful of keeping rate increases to a minimum and was able to keep the 

average rate rise for 2018/19 to 1.55%. This still allows for a continuation of the current 

service levels, along with an increase in cash reserves of $177,000 and a capital works 

programme totalling $513,500. Major works for 2018/19 include further roadworks to The 

Esplanade, Hobbs Place traffic flow improvements, kerbing renewal and footpath renewal.  

Please note the rate assessment notice includes the Emergency Services Levy which the Shire 

collects on behalf of the State Government.  The State Government has increased this charge 

by 10% for 2018/19. 

The budget makes provision for a number of community events. These will include the 

community breakfast in November, Carols by Candlelight in December, Australia Day and 

Community Awards presentations in January, as well as the extensive program of events and 

activities held at The Grove Library and Community Centre. The Shire also provides funding 

to SHINE Community Services, supports the Access & Inclusion Reference Group and is 

working with our neighbouring local governments to foster seniors’ education programmes 

based at The Grove. 

The Shire has only one loan which was taken out in 2010, to part fund the construction of the 

library, community centre and office complex. The projected balance at 30 June 2019 for this 

loan will be $786,352. We do not propose to borrow any further funds during 2018/19. 

The Shire’s reserve fund balances at 30 June 2019 are projected to be $1,389,386. Reserve 

funds are created to ensure that future liabilities or costs are accrued on an annual basis in 

line with our long-term financial plan. The Shire has eight reserve funds, with the largest ones 

being the road reserve and the infrastructure/building reserve.  

The budget will be on the Shire’s website, however, if you would like more information on 

the budget, please do not hesitate to contact the Shire on 9286 8600.   



With best wishes 

 

Rachel Thomas 

Shire President 
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